WHITE OAK SPRINGS HOMEOWNER’S ASSOCIATION INC.
MEETING MINUTES
JULY 17, 2019

A quarterly meeting of the Board of Directors of White Oak Springs Homeowner’s Association, Inc.
was held on July 17, 2019, at 6:51 p.m.

In Attendance:

Board members in attendance were Jay Hooper, Angela King, and Marie Godard.
Management in attendance was Lee Waldheim.

Guess Speaker from Boardwalk Pipelines in attendance was Curtis Black.

There were 23 homeowners present.

Call to Order:
Having a quorum present Jay Hooper called the meeting to order at 6:51p.m.

Guest Speaker:

e Curtis Black reviewed the history of the pipeline easement, and the services they provided
to our community to keep us safe and the pipeline easement lawn mowed.

¢ He discussed this right of way and let the community know that now truck or vehicles are
permitted on the easement, no dumping of trash, and use of the easement of any kind is
allowed (such as growing a small garden).

¢ The Community is permitted to walk dogs on the easement on foot.

e Business cards and a Direct Contact form was passed around to be completed by
homeowners that would like to be contacted for events related to the easement, etc.

e Curtis took a few questions and answers from the community.

Review of Minutes:
Angela King approved the minutes for quarterly meetings 1.23.2019.

Action between Meetings:
None

Financial Report: Proposed comparison 2019 and 2020 budget handout for the financials - Marie
reported the financials -

Financials:

Financial review of 2019 budget and non-budget items were reviewed on the handout to show
that we are over our budget due to non-budgeted items:

e Sprinkler System - Near Flagpole valve replacement



o Electrical LED Dusk to Dawn spot light replacement

e Sprinkler System - Front Marquee - Hunter Node replacement and programming
e Entire front - Large tree trimming and one tree removal

e Sprinkler System - Across along brick wall from Flagpole - valve replacement

o Sprinkler System - several sprinkler head replaced or repositioned.

Financial review of 2020 budget items were reviewed on the handout to show that in order to
meet this budget, there were be at $25 increase per household on the 2020 Assessments.

e Marie took a few questions and answers from the community.
o Lee assisted in answering that were related to our governing documents or laws.

Collections:
APM has mailed the billing for the 2019 assessments.

Homeowners Forum:

o Homeowner asked about $30 violation letter received in which Lee responded to.

o Homeowner asked about basketball hoops in which Lee responded to and said he would need
to review our CCRs with respect to our deed restrictions.

o Homeowner asked about if the HOA can help with a homeowner to homeowner issue they
have with pit-bull dogs damaging their fence between both properties. Lee answered that the
HOA does not get involved in homeowner to homeowner issues.

o Homeowner asked about what the HOA is doing about neighbors not mowing their lawns or
neighbors with broken down fences or neighbors with old abandoned cars on driveways. Lee
responded to the process that APM goes thru to monthly inspection and violation letters and
their process.

o Homeowner asked about progress on walking trails. Marie responded that last month (June),
Harris County had return the design of the walking trails with a few changes that were done
and the design was resend to Harris county for approval.

o Homeowner asked about why WOS has no police patrol and how to get some patrols. Marie
response with what the HOA Board has been researching with regards to Police Patrol.
$70,000 per year for one deputy patrol, otherwise we need to go thru the public or mud district
and both have not participated in the programs. Another option is $1800 per month which is
also not feasible for the community. This is still be researched and on-going.

Adjournment:
Being there was no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 8:06p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
White Oak Springs Homeowners Association, Inc

Natasha Fuller




